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	Dyddiad / Date: 27th November 2020



Further to your request for information dated 29th October 2020, I am pleased to provide the following response. 

Your request and our response:

Further to a response received from the Health Board dated 27th October 2020 in relation to Hanmer GP Surgery, please can you provide further information on the figures supplied within that response:

1. Can you give me a payment breakdown for the ten individual Health Centres (both capital funded and third party (3PD)) per year, and over what length of time these payments have been agreed? What will be the total costs for those individual centres over the agreed contractual period?
The information you are requesting is exempt from disclosure under section 43(2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

It is considered that the release of the requested information is likely to prejudice the commercial interests of Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board (BCUHB).  The release of such information is likely to deter a number of organisations from entering into contracts with the NHS. This will negatively affect the NHS in engaging in commercial Activity and carrying out its function of delivering effective health care provision to the public.

The Public Interest Test 
In considering the application of the section 43 exemption it is necessary to consider the balance of the public interest for and against disclosure.

Public Interest for disclosure
As the NHS is funded through public money it is especially important that its commissioning and spending activities are scrutinised and held to high account. Disclosure of the information would enable the public to see how much of taxpayers’ money is being spent. 

Public Interest against disclosure
It is not in the public interest for a national organisation such as the NHS to be prejudiced when engaging in commercial activity. Disclosure would lead to a risk of the NHS being unable to effectively commission services for patients.


The balance of the public interest
Whilst disclosure may give the public an insight in to how money is being spent on new premises for GP surgeries, there are other avenues in which NHS spending is being scrutinised and made transparent, i.e. published budgets for general spending within the NHS. 

Therefore, in considering the balance it is considered that the public interest lies against disclosure.
2. In relation to the Deeside surgery scheme, can you outline the funding mechanism for the Fron Road Health Centre in Connah's Quay, its initial cost, and how much the Health Board spends per annum on that scheme?
The Connahs Quay Centre was a 3PD scheme, and as a result, the Health Board does not hold details of the initial build costs.
Originally, three GP Practices occupied the Centre and they all took out 20 year lease agreements commencing on 24th May 2010.  The Health Board agreed to reimburse the three GP Practices their lease rent costs at market rates for the space occupied in providing General Medical Services (GMS) for the period of the lease. 

Currently the annual cost to the Health Board for the reimbursement of the GMS space is £435,264 per annum.

We welcome correspondence through the medium of Welsh
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